
   
 Saturday, June 25

5:00 p.m.     +Terry & +Joe Morrongiello
          Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Sunday, June 26

 8:00 a.m.    +Louis F.  Soos 

10:00 a.m.       People of the Parish
 3:00 p.m.*     +Joseph Blinstrub
 5:00 p.m.       + Rosy Thekkan    
       Monday, June 27             
7:30 a.m.      +Gregorio M. Jamena,Sr.    

     Tuesday, June 28
7:30 a.m.       +Kathleen Rappleya
             Wednesday, June 29
6:15 p.m.*      +George Dudas      

Thursday, June 30
7:30 a.m.       +Obi & +Okeke Families

Friday, July 1
7:30 a.m. +Dave Fuller
7:00 p.m. +Paul J. Brin

Saturday, July 2
12:00 Noon +Nancy Venditti
5:00 p.m.       +Gil Aguila
          Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

      Sunday, July 3
 8:00 a.m.       People of the Parish
10:00 a.m.     +Salud Mira Fajardo
 3:00 p.m.*     +Rorate Caeli Purgatorial
 5:00 p.m.       +Dianne Ellison

 * Traditional Latin Mass
        
      Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for June

The restrooms are open downstairs in the church hall for  
your convenience.

 
Rosarians to meet every Sunday - 
June, July & August @ 9:15 am by 
the Grotto (weather permitting) to 

recite the rosary for the intentions of all those who were 
affected by gun violence.

Stewardship – Time, Talent & Treasure

All collection amounts to be printed in next 
week’s bulletin.  Amounts were not available 

when the bulletin was sent to print.

Thank you for your support of Corpus Christi Parish 
Please remember Corpus Christi Parish

in your will and estate planning.  

MEMORIAL AND SPECIAL INTENTIONS
June 25-July 1

+Candle for Mary+
Special Intention

+Sacred Heart+
Paul J. Brin

Parish Giving is the premier online 
giving and payment system for 

Corpus Christi and church communities throughout the 
nation.   Please note at any time, you may begin 
ON LINE GIVING by logging on to our website:
ON LINE GIVING Our thanks to the many families that 
have signed up for Online Giving!  If you manage your 
bills online, we’re sure you’ll like the convenience of 
giving to your parish online.  It’s safe and secure, and you 
decide exactly when your gift is made.  You may even 
view your giving history just by logging in Visit our 
website: www.corpuschristisouthriver.org – and get 
started.

Flocknote – Keep in touch with us via email and text!  
All the happenings of Corpus Christi on a daily basis, 
ministry news & more. Text the word CHI-RHO  to 
84576 Or sign u online at 
Corpuschristichurch2.flocknote.com

Names may be called in to add to the sick of 
the parish.    Please keep in mind to notify 
the parish office when to remove the names.  
Thank You. Please pray for the sick of our 
parish:  
Joann Heinlin, Juliet Hobson, 

Geraldine Patton, Manuel Rocha, Leonard Parrino, 
Karen Kleinschmidt, Ashley Larson, Theresa Marchese,
Bonnie Anderson, Steven Marcinczyk, Ian Birchak,
Melissa Telofski, Vickie, Lisa Ponteiri, Sam Saloom, Jr.,
Stevie Telofski, Patrick Ahern, Vincenzo Blandino, 

For faith-filled young people

We pray for Christian families around the 
world; may they embody and experience 
unconditional love and advance in holiness in 
their daily lives.



Nancy Perkin, Jean DuFour, Ernest J. Volkmann, Sr.,
Maryann Volkmann, Ernest J. Volkmann, Jr., 
David Catchpole.

June 26, 2022
Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

“…For you were called to freedom, brothers and sisters. 
But do not use this freedom as an opportunity for the 
flesh; rather serve one another through love.” 
(GALATIANS 5:13) 
We like to celebrate that we are free to “live the 
good life.”  We can do what we want, anytime we 
want, with no regard for laws.  But, Jesus calls us to 
a different kind of freedom.  St. Paul reminds us 
that by imitating Jesus we are freed from becoming 
a slave to our own self-interests and desires, so that 
we can serve one another.  We are free to share our 
gifts and promote God’s work on earth to glorify 
His name and not honor ourselves.. 

St. Vincent de Paul Info – As you are 
preparing for summer activities, please 
consider a donation to the St. Vincent de 
Paul Society.  Shop-Rite & Wal-Mart gift 
cards or a monetary donation in any amount would be 
greatly appreciated.  These may be placed in the weekly 
collection basket in an envelope marked for St. Vincent 
de Paul Society.  Thank you in advance for your 
continued support.
If you are aware of any South River residents who are 
in need of help with their utility bills, please let them 
know that they can call Corpus Christi Church, St. 
Vincent de Paul Society and we will try to assist them.  
New Members Are Always Welcome!

Summer Hours
July & August

Monday – Thursday

9:00 am – 4:00 pm
Closed Fridays

First Friday Adoration
 of the Blessed Sacrament 
July 1, 2022 - 3:00-6:45 p.m.

followed by Benediction
An excellent practice recommended by all 
the saints, especially St. Margaret Mary 
Alacoque, (1647-1690) Is devotion to 
Jesus in the Most Blessed Sacrament in which 
through our prayer in silent adoration we make 
reparation to the Sacred Heart of Jesus for the sins 
which have offended God in this world mocking our 
Savior and His great goodness and love.  If 
possible, for 9 consecutive months attend Mass on 
First Friday, receiving Holy Communion.  If in need 
of the Sacrament of Penance receive it as well.  It 
has been the time-honored practice as well to make 
a holy hour before Jesus in the Most Holy Eucharist 
on First Friday of the month which is observed here 
at the parish church from 3pm-6:45 pm followed by 
Benediction, Confession at 6-6:30, followed by 
7:00pm Low Mass. All parishioners are invited to 
offer a minimum of 7 minutes of prayer for the 
intention of Evangelization, please consider the 
Lord’s merciful invitation to pray and rest in Him, “I 
am deeply grieved, even to death, remain here, and 
stay awake with me (Matt 26:38).” 
St. Margaret Mary has said, “The divine heart of 
Jesus is an abyss of all blessings, and into it the 
poor should always submerge their needs.  It is an 
abyss of joy in which all of us can immerse our 
sorrows.  It is an abyss of lowliness to counteract 
our foolishness, an abyss of mercy for the wretched, 
an abyss of love to meet our every need.

A South 
River 
resident 
has a 
wheel 
chair 

(w/high back)
and commode w/special handles than can be adjusted)

Faith Formation Registration
School Year 2022-2023

Registrations for Faith Formation began the week of May 
1st for all children in grades 1 thru 8. All children enrolled 
this year must re-register.   If your child/children are 
entering the first grade in September he/she should be 
registered at this time.  A copy of a Baptismal Certificate 
is required for registration, unless your child was 
baptized at Corpus Christi.   Application packets will be 
available in the parish office during regular office hours. 
As part of a requirement, you should be an active 
parishioner and attend Mass every week.  Limited 
Classes.  REGISTER EARLY! REGISTRATION 
CLOSES JUNE 30, 2022.  Late fee to be applied after 

First Saturday, July 2, 2022 
Confessions 11:00am-

11:30am
Followed by 12Noon Mass



that she would like to donate.  If you know of anyone 
who may be interested, please contact 
@egabriel0706@yahoo.com

Silver & Gold Wedding Anniversary Celebration
You are cordially invited to celebrate your 25th or 50th 
Wedding Anniversary with the Church of Metuchen and 
renew your marriage vows with Bishop James F. Checchio 
at a special Evening Prayer Service at the Cathedral of St. 
Francis of Assisi in Metuchen on Sunday, October 16, 2022 
at 3:30 p.m.  Registration is required.  Please register online 
at: https.//www.diometuchen.org.silver-and-gold-
anniversary-celebration.  If you are unable to access, please 
contact the Family Life Office 732-562-1543 or 
amarshall@diometuchen.org.    

Switzerland-Germany-Austria- Croatia-
Medjugorje- September 5-17, 2022 (13 days)

Tour cost $4,990.00 with airline and taxes from 
Newark, NJ Land Only: $3,790.00 Tour features:
Accommodations: 2 nights in Switzerland, 1 night 
in Oberammergau, 1 night in Munich, 2 nights in 
Vienna, 1 night in Zagreb, 4 nights in Medjugorje.  
Daly breakfast and dinner.  Guided tours.  
Sightseeing as indicated.  Entrance fees.  Hotel 
taxes, service charges.  Admission ticket to the 
Passion Play, Program book of the 2022 Passion 
Play.    Daily Mass with Msgr. Edgar Brillantes.  
Not included:  Tips, lunches, personal expenses and 
anything not mentioned.  For registration and 
additional information, please contact Juliet Hobson 
732-439-2835.  Email: yetjcb@aol.com

REMEMBERNG THE PRESENCE OF
JESUS CHRIST IN THE SANCTUARY

Our Lord Jesus Christ is always present in 
the sanctuary; let us remember in these 
summer months His presence in the 
Eucharist by being conscience of our attire.  
Please dress appropriately for Mass. Thank you for 
your cooperation.

Joint Parish Raffle - 28 Prizes Awarded
Drawing: August 13, 2022 at 8pm streaming LIVE at 
www.parishraffle.com.  Returns may be dropped 
off at the parish office, mail box or in the collection 

basket.  All proceeds will help defray the cost of the 
boiler.  Thank you in advance for your support!  

Every First Friday of the Month
Adoration of the Eucharist – God gives us every breath 
and second of our lives, why not give Him back one hour 
in Adoration?

Congratulations to Karen Forester, our Lucky Calendar 
winner for June.  You too could be our next winner.  Our 
next drawing will be Tuesday, July 5th at 1:00 pm in the 
parish office.  Good Luck to all who have entries in the 
drum.

Saturday, September 24, 2022
On September 24, 2022, the Diocese of Metuchen will 
conclude its year-long 40th Anniversary celebration with a 
diocesan pilgrimage to the Basilica of the National Shrine 
of the Immaculate Conception in Washington, D.C.  As 
we hope this to be a joyous celebration of our diocesan 
anniversary, we hope to have many Catholics from our 
diocese in attendance as possible, so please save the date 
and encourage your fellow parishioners to do the same.  
More information and materials will be forthcoming.

2022 Bishop’s Annual Appeal Celebrating 40 Years
Continuing to Fan the Flame of Faith into Service

Thank you to all who have given so generously to the 
2022 Bishop’s Annual Appeal.  If you have not made a 
pledge, there is still time to participate.  Our Parish has 
pledged a total of $30,726.75 as of June 3rd from 184 
parishioners.  This represents 93.1% of our $33,000.00 of 

our goal. 

“Baby Blessing Envelope”
Corpus Christi Church 
hosting an envelope 
Campaign for Life 
Choices

Installation of New Boiler
Donations are still being accepted and much 
appreciated.  Checks may be made out to 
Corpus Christi.  Please note New Boiler on your 
check/envelope. We have received $16,030.00 
in donations to date. Many thanks to all who 
have responded and have contributed to offset 
the cost of the new boilers.



be completed by July 2-3.  Envelopes will be at the exits 
of the church doors for you to participate.  Fill out the 
form on the envelope with cash, checks, or credit card 
information.  Envelopes may be mailed, dropped off at 
the parish office or placed in the collection basket.
Thank you in advance for helping to save a baby’s life.


